
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

02-20-2023 

 

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, February 20th, 

2023, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: 

Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: David Proctor, Carolyn Smith, Joseph Appleby, Rick 

Coleman, Larry Bishop, and City Clerk Nicholas New, Police Chief Richard Bickerstaff, Court 

Clerk Jodie McKinney, and Breanna Minter from the Clay Times Journal. City Supervisor Rusty 

Taylor was absent. 

 

Mayor Roy Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor then asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the minutes from the previous Council meeting.  A motion was then made by Council 

Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Smith to approve the minutes from the 

previous meeting.  The vote was unanimous.  Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had 

reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Coleman. The vote was unanimous. 

First on the agenda was to appoint voting delegates for the annual League of Municipalities 

Convention. The voting delegate will be Council Member Smith and 1st alternate will be Council 

Member Proctor. A motion was made by Council Member Bishop and seconded by Council 

Member Appleby to make these appointments. The vote was unanimous. 

Next on the agenda was to pay for sand/dirt for the ballfields to Anderson Trucking at a price of 

$2,400. A motion was made by Council Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member 

Smith to approve this purchase. The vote was unanimous. 

Then on the agenda was to approve the Library Bid for new windows and new floors. The bid is 

$69,720.00 from Hurst Construction, and we did not receive any other bid. A motion was made 

by Council Member Smith and seconded by Council Member Proctor to accept the bid. The vote 

was unanimous. 

Next on the agenda was to move Anthony Kinder to full time maintenance employee. A motion 

was made by Council Member Proctor and seconded by Council Member Coleman to approve 

this move. The vote was unanimous. 

Last on the agenda was for the City to pay for the 5% increase in BlueCross BlueShield health 

insurance for the employees. A motion was made by Council Member Appleby and seconded by 

Council Member Bishop to approve the increase. A vote was unanimous. 

Chief Bickerstaff informs the Council that the new patrol vehicle came off of the line last week, 

and we should expect to receive it within the next 30 days.  

Council Member Smith congratulated Breanna Minter from the Clay Times Journal for her 

Young Emerging Journalist award, and congratulated Council Member Proctor on his Lifetime 

Achievement Award.  

 



There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Appleby and 

seconded by Council Member Bishop. The vote was unanimous. The meeting ended at 5:11 P.M. 
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